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FIELD TRIP TO RASHTRAPATHI NILAYAM  

 

The faculty of Mathematics, Department of Physical Sciences organized a field trip to 

Rashtrapati Nilayam, Bollaram on November 4, 2023 for BSC I, II, III-year students. The 

purpose of the field trip is to learn about the history, importance and architecture of 163-year-

old Rashtrapati Nilayam which was constructed in 1860. 183 Students from B.Sc I, II, III 

year accompanied by 6 faculties visited the place. The students were divided into groups and 

were guided by the staff of Rashtrapati Nilayam. During this field trip, art gallery, meeting 

room, Kitchen Tunnel – on the walls of the kitchen, Cheriyal paintings were drawn with 

organic colors which reflects our history, Herbal Garden, Rock Garden, Nakshatra Vatika – 

all about the plants related to Nakshatras, Zodiac- Signs, Planets etc. were seen. The students 

had a great time learning about the history of Rashtrapati Nilayam. 
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Mr. Prashanth, Ms.T. Swapna, Ms. Suhana, Ms. Naga 

Laxmi along with B.Sc. final year students at Rastrapathi 

Nilayam 

 

Mr. Prashanth, Ms.T. Swapna, Ms. Suhana, Ms. Naga Laxmi 

along with B.Sc. second year students at Rastrapathi Nilayam 

 

LFDC Faculty with Final year students in Rock Town at 

Rastrapathi Nilayam 

 
LFDC Faculty with students of LFDC near Entrance at 

Rastrapathi Nilayam 

 


